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PELICANS

HOCKEY CLUB
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Annual General Meeting 2003-04 Season

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 20th April 2004

@ Pelicans Clubhouse

Present:  

	Neville Carter
	Sarah Uptown
	Chris Page
	James Rope

	Clive Thorp
	Claire Juggins
	Iain Page
	Ross Duncan

	Jim Major
	Collin Picton
	Matt Southby
	Kate Lemon

	Saggy
	John Drohan
	Matt Bower
	Ian Simons

	Iain Yule
	Martin Chilvers
	Paul Dowers
	Jane Major

	Sharon Hall
	Peter Lemon
	Andrew Sutherland
	Hannah Major

	Melanie Drohan
	Julie Stewart
	Adele Mitchell
	Hannah Bowman

	Joanna Drohan
	Sue Picton
	Helen Mitchell
	Alison Hucker

	Vicky Ford
	Sarah Kuczora
	Rachael Bowman
	Emma Jackson

	Carol Tupper
	Chris Chapman
	Ben Allsop
	Bob King

	Charlie Lankfer
	Lee Dowers
	
	

	
	
	
	


Apologies:

	Jim Stewart
	Sean Kerry
	Mike Jillings
	Ian Grady

	Robin Brundle
	Kirsten Kerry
	Brian Page
	Nick Coleman

	Ash Corbett
	Sarah Sagrott
	Pauline King
	Peter Corbett

	Ric Corbett
	Claire Moreton
	
	

	
	
	
	


Presidents Opening Remarks

Neville Carter opened the AGM thanking everyone for a good turnout.  Neville reflected on the very good year in terms of overall performance and attitude and the reports that he had received as to the friendliness of the club.

Earlier in the evening the Neville family presented the club with a Silver Salver to be awarded to the Pelican of the Year.  Many of the old players turned up for this special occasion with an article and photographs appearing in the Lynn News.  There were old news paper articles and the original stick used to score many goals.

Minutes of Previous AGM

The minutes of the previous AGM held on 15th April 2003 were accepted as a true record.

Matters Arising
There were no matters arising

Notice of rule changes/ amendments

None

Secretary’s Report

This is my second year as Club Secretary, which again has been interesting as you learn more about the club and our relationships around the county.  As I said last year I have served on many other hockey club committees in various disguises.  This is one of the most professionally run clubs that it has been my pleasure to be a member of.   The Committee has to discuss and agree a way forward this is particularly difficult if the issue is a potentially contentious one, however, we are all able to put our views forward.  In my view that is only proper but is also encouraging to witness and it means that we all have a part to play in running a club made up of volunteers giving of their time.  

This year saw consistency across the club executive committee, which meant the group dynamics was quickly established leading to a reduction in the number of meetings and regularity of these meetings.  We succeeded in one of our objectives last year with much devolvement of responsibility to the leads of sections with overall accountability in terms of ratification remaining with the Exec.  The added benefit to this is that the meetings are much more focused and decisions made more quickly benefiting all.  

The Executive Committee met on 7 occasions with other meetings arranged with interested parties (e.g. Lynnsport) in addition to this.  Attendance at these meetings was very good and almost finished on time once (when Jim Major was not chairing the meeting)!  As stated earlier the devolvement of some responsibilities to sub committees has meant that there have been many more meetings on behalf of the club, which will be reported on later by the various chairs of the sub committees.

There has been cause for two disciplinary meetings this year – one was dealt with by the team and club captain and reported to the Executive which agreed that a formal disciplinary meeting was not required.  One formal disciplinary committee was held this year.

I have ensured that we have sufficient public liability insurance for the club.  However, this does not include personal insurance and I would like to remind people of the necessity to look after this themselves.   

The fixture card once again was prepared and printed by Clanpress.  Many thanks to our continuing advertisers for their support.

Discussions took place at the beginning of the season, as it does each year, with regard to running an Easter festival.  However we were unable to find anyone to take this on and regrettably we could not take forward.  We hope that a small group would be willing to take this on with support from the Exec Committee.  As you will see later apart from being good fun it is a good way of making some money for the club.

I would like to extend our thanks to Saggy for arranging and organising the Men’s Annual Dinner which was superb.  The resurrection of the annual ball is something for all to look forward to.

This is my 4th season as a member of Pelicans.  A couple of years ago I was ‘volunteered’ to become secretary it has been somewhat difficult to pick up on all of the issues around the club.  However, the post of club secretary does allow an opportunity to ‘see the bigger picture’.  I am standing down as club secretary this year due to professional reasons and would hope that in future that I may be considered for a post on the executive.  The way that we have organised ourselves, as detailed above, does mean that the time commitments is not as onerous as other members of the executive.  Others put much more time in that I have. I would therefore like to see someone else volunteer tonight to take over as club secretary as it is an important role.   I hope that I have done a good job.

Incomplete playing records are as follows:

Please see appendix for individual team reports

	
	P
	W
	D
	L
	F
	A
	Points
	Position

	Men’s 1st 
	22
	13
	4
	5
	
	
	
	3rd

	Men’s 2nd


	25
	22
	1
	2
	151
	29
	55
	Champions

	Men’s 3rd
	22
	2
	1
	18
	23
	110
	7
	11th

	Men’s 4th
	16
	9
	5
	2
	
	
	
	6th

	Vets
	21
	16
	4
	1
	80
	38
	
	

	Ladies 1st
	22
	12
	5
	5
	
	
	
	

	Ladies 2nd
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


I would like to offer our grateful thanks on behalf of Pelican’s Hockey Club to:

Captains, Committee members, (Jim Major as he stands down as Chairman), team sheet production (Lee Dowers), Umpires, coaches, all of our sponsors and advertisers, Patrons and Vice Presidents and our President Neville Carter.  

Finally I would like to thank my fellow committee members for all of their hard work and commitment to the club and for ensuring that we all benefit.  The privilege of being a committee member allows one to see how much work is done on our behalf by some individuals much of which is beyond the call of duty.  To that end I would like to see more people getting involved.

Chairman’s Report

This has been an eventful and in so many areas for the Club a highly successful season and I am pleased that my three year period of office has come to a close with so many positives upon which to report this year.

For me one of the great high spots of the season has been the way that so many people have worked tirelessly and enthusiastically throughout the season for the benefit of the club, often to their own cost in terms of time and effort, but with so much reward.  For example I would mark the work done by Robin Brundle in liaison with KES and, quite outside of that, his extraordinary contribution to the Club by way of the donation of the two mini busses.

The Junior Section, and more will have been said about this elsewhere, has been going from strength to strength again, with the girls leading the way.  We have any number of under elevens, under thirteens and under fifteens playing hockey for the County and we are now starting to win girls inter-club tournaments on a regular basis.   The boys have progress to make but the whole Section continues to be a huge success and the life blood of the club for years to come, both on and off the pitch.

A great deal of work has been done behind the scenes by Mr and Mrs Sagrott, Saggy and Sarah, who will have other things on their mind next year but fortunately hockey will still be reasonably paramount and Jim and Julie Stewart who have worked particularly hard in trying to sort out teas for us on a regular basis.  This involves giving up time on Saturdays to organise food and we have been most fortunate to benefit from Julie’s efforts in particular.

At some stages in recent weeks it has looked a little questionable as to whether we would have a full complement of Officers for next year but things are dropping nicely into place although as I make this Report we are still looking for a Secretary to replace Clive Thorp.  Thanks to Clive for his work over the past 2 years, what we need now is a man or woman of letters who can organise receiving and sending correspondence – no where near as much of a difficult job as it used to be and, as with everything else you do for this Club, very rewarding and worthwhile.  

We have seen a tremendous success in our 100 Club and, not for the first time, the Club owes a great deal of gratitude to Neville Carter for the idea and enthusiasm to organise the whole thing which has turned into a very significant profit maker for the Club.  I hope anyone who has not invested this year will do so next year and look forward to making still more money out of such a good and very simple idea.

We are coming to the end of our third year of Middleton Aggregates Limited Sponsorship, once more much appreciation needs showing in that direction to Peter and David, along with our growing number of additional sponsors in various parts of the Club, without whom we have no hope of surviving.

Martin Chilvers has run a regular newspaper column which has been interesting and well followed, in particular those referencing one to the family commitment throughout the Club and upon which we rely so heavily, I have already mentioned the Stewarts and the Sagrotts, if you add to them all sorts of names like Drohan, Picton, Bower, Kerry, Dowers, we are pleased and long may it continue.

I would like to make special mention of Kate Lemon’s efforts this year in organising pitch bookings and, on more than one occasion, putting the rest of us to shame by going out around the pitch and picking up all sorts of rubbish which gathers either tossed aside by thoughtless players or otherwise blown in or over our fence.  Thank you for that Kate and for setting such a marvellous example.

It has been good, this year, also to have a Treasurer in full control, although for many reasons it has taken several months to reach that point, I feel Vicky is beginning to get the measure of the Club, its finances and, believe me, I think next year Captains will realise that we have a Treasurer to be reckoned with!   The Club will be that much better because of it.

We have a Ball coming up, many thanks again to Claire Juggins, Saggy and others putting together what sounds like an excellent event for early September, back at our spiritual home at North Runcton.  Lets all turn up and have a great time.

I have already mentioned School links, we have to continue to develop those so we can bring on players having introduced them to the sport as soon as possible and to the end there will be more work following on our Awards For All Grant last year which took hockey into primary schools and we will be looking at the coaches at KES as well as doing some  more in house coaching for coaches, organised by Robin Brundle through David Vinson and likely to take place following September.

There has been an answer to Peter Lemon’s call to arms for more umpires, several members have come forward and got qualified, this is essential. I sincerely hope, the enthusiasm and commitment shown by these people will be matched by others and will serve to persuade Peter to give it one more season (at least) in the job!  Congratulations to Peter on his appointment to the higher echelon of East umpiring.

Often at such presentations you will hear a Chairman pleading for help and begging for volunteers.  I would much rather dwell on the successes of the Peilicans Hockey Club, many of them listed above, which were largely off the pitch to add to the promotion for men’s first and second teams and the way that so many of the other teams in the Club have retained and improved their positions in relevant Leagues, most impressively perhaps the way the Ladies Colts stormed away with their League and got promotion and are looking likely to flood the second team and ultimately the first team with young talent.  A great team effort by the players and coaching staff and the senior ladies who have assisted in that tremendous success.

We have come to the end of an era during the season with Saggy handing over the reins of Veterans Captaincy to that green-horn Bob King!  Thank you Saggy for tremendous success and commitment over the last 7 or 8 years, well over a hundred matches won and very nearly 100 goals in each season!  It is not only the playing record of the Veterans that is worth noting, it is the engine room of the Club in several ways with ideas and management extending from the members of the team, led by Saggy off the pitch in the way that he does players dinner and social events.  A hard act to follow.

Looking to the future, there is a good new admin team coming to run the Club.  It occurred to me that at the last Committee meeting that there were several ideas that perhaps I had heard of before and that have not necessarily quite worked in history.  That does not mean to say that they will not work in the future with a new team pushing and I wish everybody the very best with any and all fresh ideas to keep this great Club going forward.

There are one or two particular things to look at for the future – I think it is time we had another look at the Club Rules to ensure they are up to date and possibly introduce a Pelicans Charter whereby we all know, when we pay our subscriptions every year, what it means to be a Pelican and what is expected of us as Pelicans.  It is not about just turning up to play on a Saturday, there is team commitment and club commitment, stemming from stepping forward and getting involved in your Club.  It involves sacrifices but is immensely rewarding and, in truth, absolutely essential for the good of the Club.

In terms of the pitch it is perhaps soon a time to look at cleaning lights, repairing boards around the bottom of the fences, providing and using dustbins and keeping an eye on other such boring but essential maintenance.  Our pitch covering is in good order and is well maintained, but we do not have an enormous slug of money behind us looking forward between 5 and 10 years to replace the pitch, that is something we all face in years to come.

Whilst on positive issues it is always a pleasure for the Chairman to come forward to the AGM with Club Colours to announce.

This year there are several on the list and congratulations to all of them.

In no particular order and for a number of different reasons there are a great many attributes which bring me to award Colours to the following:

Thank you to Iain Yule for his hard work behind the bar, but quite how he has managed to avoid providing real ale on so many Saturdays however, remains a mystery!  Iain has worked hard and thank you to anyone who has helped him.  The bar has been running rather better albeit that we could do with more social events and more spending and certainly some evidence of one or two more teams taking longer in the bar after games which is of course, part of the beauty and enjoyment of this fantastic sport.  

Please bear in mind that whilst we are within a facility run by Lynnsport, that is the Borough Council, we do pay for it, the use and occupation of the club room and showers costs us in excess of £3,500 per year and when we say that so-and-so is something that the Council should be doing, don’t forget we are paying for it.  We do need, then, to keep the place neat tidy and clean.

In conclusion, then, thank you to everybody who has worked on the committee during my 3 years as Chairman, I have enjoyed each of those years and feel that there has been progress during that time.  I am especially grateful to the team that has supported me throughout this season.   I am sure more progress is needed over the years to come and I am absolutely confident that Saggy, if elected, and his team will move us on again as we keep Pelicans in good heart and successful and in readiness for the next batch of Pelicans coming through from the junior section.  

As I said when elected – it has been a privilege to be Chairman of Pelicans Hockey Club.

Neville Carter asked for a vote of thanks for Jim Major’s Chairmanship over the last two seasons.

Treasurer’s Report

(see appendix B for the Income and Expenditure account and Balance Sheet for the Season 2003/04).

Please note that after much discussion it was agreed to increase the match fees by £1 across the board.

Marketing & Development Committee Report
Very pleasingly this year has been one of evolution rather than revolution.

Further progress has been made with The Club Branding, the clothing range, data base management, production of interim financial statements and forecasts.

The Lynn News links have continued to strengthen further as a result of the excellent Pelicans column produced by Martin Chilvers – Thank you Martin.

Two key developments this year have been the availability of the two Club Mini-Busses and significantly closer links with the Sports College.  

· The Mini-Buss use has been sporadic and therefore they have not saved the Club as much as expected on travel fees. This will be monitored during the first half of next season and should the running costs start to out weigh the benefit then the busses will be withdrawn. 

· The Sports College link has been cemented and continues to grow. After Easter a fully funded project will see Hockey being delivered to all KES feeder Schools. This will include delivering coaching to Primary School Teachers to assist in delivering the basic skills and of course creating interest in Hockey at an early age.

Hockey at the Sports College, KES, continues to improve with several pupils selecting Hockey as a GCSE sport again this year.  There remains a desire to have a mini size all weather skills practice area within the grounds of KES and this could be achieved during this year.

Fund raising from Sponsorship has gone well, income for the pitch and hand book advertising has been a success with the only bad debt being Sorensons BMW.

I have enjoyed my time as Chairman of the Development committee and I would like to thank those who have worked on the committee for their support and energy in delivering another successful year.

Robin Brundle   

Chairman of the Development Committee 

Chairman of Selectors Report

I have never undertaken a responsibility as this within the club, and I was very apprehensive at first but with the great advice and support from all of the captains, managers and the odd substitute, I believe, I have done myself, and hopefully the club, proud. 

Looking back to previous years there seems to be a reoccurrence of the same problems for instance the “calling off” process to captains. With player’s either not turning up, or calling off late Friday evening, which unfortunately unsettles the teams, especially the lower division teams. This needs to be resolved. However I would like to congratulate the captains and managers, for their organisation and commitment to the club in producing a team in difficult situations due to player shortages.

Men’s 1st Team.

Sean Kerry once again was inspirational to the squad of players both young and old. The team started the season very strong with an abundance of players. Half way through the season it looked like they were going to romp the division. However due to injury and 1st choice players not being available Sean was unable to select a team capable of winning the League. There were some memorable games in particular the home win against Wisbech. All in all it was a good season and The First team we worthy of the 3rd place position behind Broxbourne by 1 Point. The team although not having a dedicated striker managed to score the most goals in the league 88 in total.

Congratulations to Sean and the lads.

Men’s 2nd Team.

Ash Corbett led by example and bettered his previous year’s record of 58 goals by scoring 66 this year. The 2nds were also well managed by Ian Grady who helped a young captain through the more challenging times. His coaching during the season helped the team achieve champion status for the second year running. The team had a great team spirit on and off the pitch. Hopefully some of the more experienced players will have the ambition to play in the 1st team next year. There are some that deserve a 1st team place.

Men’s 3rd team.

The 3rd team struggled to field a strong enough nucleus of players to try and field a consistent team in a strong physical division. The team needed to be boosted by some strong, experienced players to help the junior players along. They did play some good hockey when they were able to field a Full team. They will, I’m sure have a better season next year.

Men’s 4th Team.

James did a fantastic job with the help of Collin Picton who has groomed a fine set of junior players that will progress through the club. Without meaning to single out any individual Simon Jolley has improved immensely over the past year and even managed to embarrass a few first team seniors during training sessions on a Wednesday night. The team scored as many goals as they conceded.

Ladies 1st Team.

Due to the loss of some key players it was nice to see the return of Kirsten Kerry and Bouncer who when they played advanced the side with the desire to win games. The younger players are improving and next season the team should be even stronger.

Ladies 2nd Team.

Vicky Ford had a difficult season. Due to having a lack of players a lot of junior players were used. This proved to be very difficult against many more mature sides in the division. As well as being very unlucky in many games.

Ladies Colts.

They were unbeaten in the league and all credit goes to John and Mel Drohan as well as to the whole of the coaching staff on a Saturday Morning. A big thank you to John Drohan who has been continuously supplying the club with a large number of talented junior girls who are now feeding both the ladies 1st and 2nd teams

I would also like to say a massive thank you, to all of you that helped with the selection process without their persistence and guidance, many games would not have been possible without you.

Chris Page.

Chairman of selection.

Youth Development Officer Report

It has been another busy, yet successful year this year.  Firstly we have been fortunate enough to obtain a new sponsor for the Juniors. We are now sponsored by both Clanpress and Dodman Limited. Thanks to Tim Skerrit for sponsoring us this year, and to John Drohan for sponsoring us again.

Also, I have to advise that my Treasurer has announced his retirement after at least 8 years of tireless and efficient service. I would like to present Ian Grady with a token of our appreciation from the Junior section.

Now for matters on the pitch. We have had a good year on the Mini Hockey scene. The girl’s U13 side have been the most successful side, winning every tournament except the Norfolk County Championships, where they finished second to Harleston.

The girl’s U11 side have also finished in the top two places for most of the season.

The U11 boys competed well, and also finished in the top two places at most of the tournaments.

This year the U13 boys had a difficult time, but can look forward to a more optimistic future with the injection of some of the U11 boys next season.

The U9’s have had a chance to play in two tournaments so far this year. One Pelican side won the Watton tournament, whilst the second team finished third.

The Boys Colts only played three fixtures this season, winning one, drawing one and losing one.  Most of the Boys Colts have been playing regularly for the Mens 4th Team, and a very successful season it has been too, finishing mid table after promotion last year. The ages of the 4th team vary from 14 to 53, so you can see it is a mixture of youth and great experience!

On the County scene there have been several new call ups :  Congratulations to Will Chapman for playing in the boys U11 side, and James Roper and Elliot Dye, for being selected for the U16 side.

The girls have had a superb year. Starting with the youngest, Joanna Drohan, Henrietta Fraulo and Charlotte Lemon all played for the girl’s U13 side, which was captained by Henrietta, and are this year’s East Champions. Well done girls.

Representing Norfolk at U 14 level were Melissa and Christabel Franklin, Emma Pull and Olivia Bett.  Hannah Major, Vicki Francis, Raegen Large and Kate Leserve, all played for the U15 squad.

We hosted two tournaments this year, a Mini Hockey Tournament in November and the U11 Girls County Championships on behalf of the Norfolk Hockey Association in February. We are also hosting an U9 tournament on 25th April.

Lastly, I would like to say thank you for all the fantastic support I receive from parents, coaches, umpires and players to help everything run smoothly. There are a lot of Pelicans who give up their Saturday mornings and Sundays to ensure that there is a future for our Club, by investing in the Juniors.

Club House Report

Please see Finance report in appendices.

Elected Officers Report

Andrew Sutherland reports that he is currently trying to get the club involved with the Step into Sport programme which is currently being sorted out by the government.
Special Business 

1.
Club Teas

Julie Stewart reported that the college may not be in a position to provide chilli/ lasagne teas next season and the club needed to find a solution to this.  Several options were discussed including:

· returning to sausages/ jacket potato and baked beans

· each team preparing the food for the next team in terms of serving

· each team takes responsibility for the provision of their own teas within an agreed budget

It was also requested that the hot boxes used be returned to Priory butchers and that tea towels were cleaned and that the kitchen left in a tidy state.

Ian Page volunteered to prepare the meals on a Friday night.  The team Captains could ensure that the team served and cleaned up on the day.

It was agreed that this issue would not be resolved tonight and would be discussed at the first committee meeting.

Election of Officers

Please see appendix C

Playing Awards

Please see appendix C

Any Other Business

1. Vote of thanks to Saggy for his captaincy of the Vets over so many years as he is standing down this season.

2. John Drohan is taking over the ladies coaching next season.

3. It was requested that all club members take a pride in our pitch and helped to keep the area clean and tidy.

4. Discussion took place as to the security and access to the keys from Lynnsport which was agreed to take to the Executive Committee for resolution.

Clive Thorp

Honorary Secretary

Appendix A

Pelicans Men’s 1XI – 2003/04

Top scorers Chris Page 23  Ric Corbett 13 Simon Morrison 12  Ian Simons and Sean Kerry 11 each and Yorkie with 8 despite missing many games.

Special mention must be given to a number of players:  Chris Page has had an outstanding season scoring the majority of his goals from a powerful short corner flick and also gaining sufficient  maturity/experience to be a feared sweeper. Had he been able to play all of our games chances are we would of finished top. He received the most nominations for man of the match 8 in total.

Lee Dowers commitment on the pitch has only been surpassed by his efforts off not only helping me with administration but always umpiring when asked despite some atrocious weather, running the team sheet which in itself is a difficult task and also re forming a Pelicans mixed side. Whilst at the same time ferrying Paul Dowers to and from Peterborough twice a week to train and play for us.

Matt Bower should also be given a mention as the last 2 years he has been keen to perhaps take hockey a little less seriously but being the trouper he is has never let me or the team down
Pelicans Men’s 2XI – 2003/04

From the very first match of the season the squad hit it off and this has shown in the results this year – gaining promotion for the second year running. Pleasingly the squad has been able to help out both the firsts and thirds when needed. Hopefully we can keep the same core of players for next season and make it 3 in a row.

Ian Grady has been a rock from the sidelines and much praise should go to him for all his efforts and excellent coaching from the sides and on occasions on the pitch.  All in all an excellent and enjoyable season.

Pelicans Men’s 3XI – 2003/04

Not a very productive season, started off the season really slowly only picking up one point. as the season progressed the team started to work as a unit by playing off one another to create some outstanding plays but to no avail. A few wins were picked up along the way. A lack of discipline by some players saw more yellow cards than we had hoped for. Some new players joined the team and gelled really well. The most improved player this season for the third eleven was Graham Brookes, his skills and teamwork have come along way from last season. Most valuable player was Neil Pickering by giving his support and knowledge on tough situations. And the top goal scorer for the season was Jason Cooper.
 

Pelicans Men’s 4th XI – 2003/04
Being a newly promoted side and also myself being one of the youngest captains in the club I thought that I would have a big task on my hands.   This season, however, has been my most enjoyable in my short career in men’s hockey as we obtained many a good result with always a wonderful team spirit.

This season, we did have our ups and downs as we were unbeaten at home but unable to get one point away. I still don't know how we managed that. It was also a pleasure to see that even through the tough away matches the whole side stayed loyal, turned up week in week out and did their utmost to help out in all ways.

Of course I must thank Collin Picton who has helped me all season by helping me in times of need and also taking on the captaincy in my few weeks of absence and without him, we would probably not have had a good season as we did have. It must also be noted that Collin came second top scorer.

I must congratulate the older members of the team who have always given encouragement to the youngsters who have been brought up through the colts XI and to Clive Thorp for being top scorer and also managing to drive the mini-bus over a traffic cone outside MacDonalds (Well Done!!).

Ross Duncan managed to score his first senior goal with a rocket against Harleston and  backed it up with many solid performances in defence.  Ross and Arun Rao also managed to get a match report in each week without fail.

Player of the season is Simon Jolley who has managed to put in some excellent performances and has kept us in many matches

Thank you to everyone that has played this season and well done.
VETS REPORT 2003/04 – Alan Sagrott

Scorers:    Laurence Atkinson    16

            Charlie Lankfer      16

            Tony Hall            15

            Saggy                 8 (61/2 games in goal & 

6 Sub)

                    Jim Major                     5

                    Jon Allen                      4

                    Chris Chapman            3

                    Barber, Fud, Cowan, Oakes, King, Hotchin all 2

                    Peter Lemon    1

Tony Hall was the surprise of the season scoring 15 goals including 4 against dereham. The rest of the season could have been better but as always the Vets squad rotation worked as we never had the same team out 2 weeks running!

The Vets look forward to renewing acquaintances with Belper and hopefully Hampstead.

They also look forward to playing the rest of the club at golf (and winning, when organised)

Pelicans Ladies 1st XI – 2003/04
Our stats are as follows:- Played 22... Won 12....Drawn 5....Lost 5

It’s been a most enjoyable season as, I hope, many of the girls will agree.  At last we found out how it felt to win a game!! In fact I (Uptown) believe I have scored more goals myself this season than the whole team did last year!!!  Long may this good run in form continue.

Due to the great spirit in the team, and not forgetting the people who have only played a couple of games, I have decided to name in my report the Ladies 1st Player of the Year and Ladies 1st Most Improved Player of the year voted by myself.

Player of the year was very difficult to choose.  Carol Tupper has had an outstanding season this year, as has Tracy Bower.  However I believe my player of the year has been the most consistent throughout the season.  She has also given me help and advice when needed.... Kirsten Kerry.

My Most Improved Player of the Year was also a close run thing.  Jane Proctor has had a fantastic season up front on returning to Pelicans and Jade Collison has done really well in midfield.  My decision goes to one of the youngest in the team.  She has improved beyond many expectations, and has clearly forged a place in the team.  She has also shown she can play anywhere on the pitch when needed..... Clair Morton

Top Goal Scorers:- Tracy Bower 10... Jane Proctor/Clair Morton 8... Sarah Kuczora/Jo Kirk/Sarah Upton 6...
Pelicans Ladies 2XI – 2003/04

Appendix B

	DRAFT INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT

	
	
	
	
	

	FOR THE PERIOD 1ST JULY 2003 TO 31ST MARCH 2004

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	2004
	
	2003

	
	£
	£
	£
	£

	
	
	
	
	

	INCOME
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Subscriptions
	
	6,276
	
	6,360

	Match Fees
	
	6,999
	
	7,808

	Sponsorship
	
	1,500
	
	1,500

	Donations
	
	330
	
	160

	Advertising
	
	879
	
	645

	Training
	
	84
	
	226

	Bank interest received
	
	4
	
	3

	100 club (profit)
	
	2255
	
	0

	Bar (profit)
	
	1,266
	
	1,209

	Clothing (profit)
	
	770
	
	0

	Social functions
	
	0
	
	1,021

	Sundries
	
	0
	
	97

	
	
	_______
	
	_______

	
	
	20,363
	
	19,029

	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Affiliation and entry fees
	1,887
	
	2,079
	

	Coaching
	258
	
	300
	

	Equipment
	1,103
	
	1,943
	

	Fixture cards
	410
	
	285
	

	Insurance
	179
	
	178
	

	Pitch hire
	5,662
	
	5,299
	

	Travel expenses
	1,209
	
	1,371
	

	Refreshments
	2,316
	
	3,173
	

	Clubhouse
	4,043
	
	3,525
	

	Umpires
	43
	
	720
	

	Postage and stationary
	431
	
	498
	

	Telephone
	100
	
	121
	

	Sundries
	94
	
	294
	

	Fines
	40
	
	180
	

	Team sheet fees
	300
	
	0
	

	Social functions
	0
	
	1,248
	

	
	0
	
	0
	

	
	
	18,075
	
	21,214

	
	
	
	
	

	EXCESS OF INCOME OVER EXPENDITURE
	
	£2,288
	
	-£2,185


	DRAFT BALANCE SHEET

	
	
	
	
	

	FOR THE PERIOD 1ST JULY 2003 TO 31ST MARCH 2004

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	2004
	
	2003

	
	£
	£
	£
	£

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	CURRENT ASSETS
	
	
	
	

	Stock
	1,484
	
	0
	

	Debtors
	1,996
	
	0
	

	Current account
	7,646
	
	2,376
	

	Premium account
	1,161
	
	1,161
	

	100 club account
	2,255
	
	0
	

	Cash account
	100
	
	0
	

	Bar account
	1,675
	
	1,209
	

	
	 
	
	 
	

	
	16,317
	
	4,746
	

	
	
	
	
	

	CURRENT LIABILITIES
	
	
	
	

	Creditors
	7,828
	
	0
	

	
	
	
	
	

	NET CURRENT ASSETS
	
	8,489
	
	4,746

	
	
	
	
	

	NET ASSETS
	
	8,489
	
	4,746

	
	
	
	
	

	REPRESENTED BY:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Income and expenditure fund at commencement
	
	4,746
	
	6,931

	Excess of income over expenditure for the period
	
	2,288
	
	-2,185

	Capital introduced
	
	1,455
	
	-

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	8,489
	
	4,746


Appendix C

	OFFICERS - PELICANS HOCKEY CLUB - 2004/05 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	POSITION
	
	Constitution
	PROPOSAL
	PROPOSED BY
	SECONDED BY
	Unanimous
	VOTE
	
	

	President
	
	
	Neville Carter
	Jim Major
	Martin Chilvers
	
	
	
	

	Existing Vice Presidents
	
	En Block
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Chairman
	
	
	Saggy
	Sarah Uptown
	Peter Lemon
	
	
	
	

	Vice Chairman
	
	
	Matt Bower
	Ian Page
	A. Sutherland
	
	
	
	

	Secretary
	
	
	VACANT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Treasurer
	
	
	Vicky Ford
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Mens 1st Cap
	
	
	Sean Kerry
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ladies 1st Cap
	
	
	Sarah Uptown
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Mens 2nd Cap
	
	
	Ash Corbett
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ladies 2nd Cap
	
	
	Jane Major
	Sue Picton
	Julie Stewart
	
	
	
	

	Mens 3rd Cap
	
	
	Neil Pickering
	A. Sutherland
	Clive Thorp
	
	
	
	

	Men's 4th Cap
	
	
	Andrew Sutherland
	Collin Picton
	Ian Yule
	
	
	
	

	Vets Captain
	
	
	Bob King
	Martin Chilvers
	Clive Thorp
	
	
	
	

	Ladies Colts A
	
	
	Mel Drohan
	Jane Major
	Sue Picton
	
	
	
	

	Press Secretary
	
	
	Martin Chilvers
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Men's Fixture Coordinator
	
	
	Bob King
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Ladies Fixture Secretary
	
	
	Julie Stewart
	Jim Stewart!!!!
	Sarah Uptown
	
	
	
	

	Chairman Selection
	
	
	Bob King
	Jim Major
	Saggy
	
	
	
	

	Club House/ Lynnsport Liaison
	
	
	Matt Bower
	Jim Major
	Clive Thorp
	
	
	
	

	Ch. Marketing Development
	
	
	Rachel Allsop
	A. Sutherland
	Martin Chilvers
	
	
	
	

	Youth Development Officer
	
	
	Collin Picton
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Elected Exec. 1
	
	
	Lee Dowers
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Elected Exec. 2
	
	
	A. Sutherland
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Elected Exec. 3
	
	
	Sarah Uptown
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Equipment Officer
	
	
	Ian Simons
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Umpire Secretary
	
	
	Sharon Hall
	Pete Lemon
	Saggy
	
	
	
	

	Teamsheets
	
	
	Lee Dowers
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Pelican's Go Plastic
	
	
	Jim Major
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Hon. Auditor
	
	
	Mappus Smith & Lemmon
	
	
	
	
	
	

	NCHA Rep
	
	
	5 meetings per year with a member of each team being nominated once to attend and feed back to Exec Committee
	
	
	
	
	
	

	New V/PS
	
	
	Jim Major
	Bob King
	Saggy
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	New Life Members
	
	
	None
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Player of the year - Men's
	
	Large Shield
	Sean Kerry
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Player of the year - Ladies
	
	Large Shield
	Hannah Major
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Club Top Goal Scorer
	
	Large Shield
	Ash Corbett
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Most imp.player - Men's senior
	
	
	Danny Mason
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Most imp.player - Ladies senior
	
	
	Clare Moreton
	Club Colours  
	Awarded by Chairman
	
	
	
	

	Junior most imp player - Men's
	
	
	Ross Duncan
	Julie Stewart
	Martin Chilvers
	Clive Thorp
	Mike Jillings
	
	

	Junior most imp player - Ladies
	
	
	Rebecca Osbourne
	Ash Corbett
	Carol Tupper
	
	
	
	

	Ken Gregory Memorial Award   
	
	Silver Trophy
	James Roper
	Pelican of the Year (Chairman's Award)
	Silver Salver
	Saggy
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